
 
DATE:  May 18, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY/INTENT TO ADOPT THE NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
 
PROJECT:  2021-2029 Housing Element Update 
 
COMMENT 
PERIOD: May 18, 2021 to June 17, 2021 
 
LOCATION: The proposed project location is the City of Sacramento (Areas within the City Limit); also 

referred to as the “Policy Area” in Sacramento County. 
 
The City of Sacramento, Community Development Department, Environmental Planning Services has 
completed preparation of a Draft Negative Declaration for the 2021-2029 Housing Element Update and 
intends to present the document for adoption as part of project review.  The document is now available 
for a 30-day public review and comment period.  The comment period is from May 18, 2021 to June 17, 
2021. The Draft Negative Declaration is available online at:  
www.cityofsacramento.org/Community-Development/Planning/Environmental/Impact-Reports 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: State Housing Element Law (Government Code Section 65580 et seq.) 
mandates that local governments plan to meet the existing and projected housing needs of all economic 
segments of the community. The Housing Element is one of the eight mandated elements of the General 
Plan and is the only element for which State law establishes a mandated schedule for updating and 
adopting the element. The purpose of the Housing Element is to: 

• identify the City of Sacramento’s housing needs;  
• state the City’s goals and objectives with regard to housing production, rehabilitation, and 

conservation to meet those needs; and 
• define the policies and programs that the City will implement to achieve the stated goals and 

objectives. 
The Housing Element meets State requirements and serves as the City’s eight-year housing strategy. 
The planning period for the Housing Element is May 15, 2021 to May 15, 2029. It analyzes Sacramento’s 
housing needs, current housing conditions, and the capacity of residential land available to meet future 
housing needs. The Housing Element is intended to address the housing crisis in Sacramento through a 
number of goals, policies, and programs that focus on expanding the housing stock and offering a wider 
range of housing choices for everyone in the City. Organized under eight housing goals, the Housing 
Element confirms and documents the City’s commitment to provide opportunities for a variety of housing 
types at all levels of affordability to meet the current and future needs of all residents. 
 
Written comments regarding the Draft Negative Declaration should be received by the Community 
Development Department, NO LATER THAN 5:00 p.m. on Thursday, June, 17, 2021 (NOTE: due to 
COVID 19, the Public Counter is CLOSED). All comments should be submitted via email or mailed to: 

Scott Johnson, Senior Planner 
Community Development Department 

300 Richards Boulevard 
Sacramento, CA 95811 

Email: srjohnson@cityofsacramento.org 
Tel: (916) 808-5842 

 
If you have questions about the environmental review process, please call Scott Johnson. If you have 
questions about the Housing Element, please contact Greta Soos, Associate Planner at (916) 808-2027. 
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